City of Cape May Historic Preservation Commission

Meeting Minutes

Monday, February 28, 2011

Opening:
The regular meeting of the City of Cape May Historic Preservation Commission was called to order by Board Chairperson Maryann Gaffney at 6:30 PM.  In Compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting was provided.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Roll Call: 
Mrs. Gaffney
  Chairperson

Present


Mr. Cogswell
Vice Chairperson
Absent - Excused

Mr. Carroll



Present 

Mr. Clemans



Present


Mr. Coupland           

          Absent - Excused


Mr. Masemore



Present




Mr. Fontaine



Present

Mrs. Hartman

Alt. 1
          Present

Mr. Bogle

Alt. 2

Absent - Excused 

Also Present: 
Robert Fineberg, Esquire – Commission Solicitor
Deanna Fiocca, Council Liaison 
Edie Kopsitz, Secretary

Minutes:
January 24, 2011

Motion made by Mr. Carroll for the approval of the January 24, 2011 Minutes.  Seconded by Mr. Fontaine and carried 6-0.  Those in favor: Mr. Carroll, Mr. Clemans, Mr. Masemore, Mr. Fontaine, Mrs. Hartman and Mrs. Gaffney. Those opposed: None. Those abstaining: None. 
Resolutions:

Goldberg, 312 Jefferson Street, 1073/14 – Resolution #2011-02

Calandrello, 223 North Street, 1031/41 - Resolution #2011-03

Silverman, 212 Windsor Avenue, 1022/16 - Resolution #2011-04

Davis, 1127 New Jersey Avenue, 1116/15 & 16, Resolution #2011-05 

Due to computer error the resolutions were not received by the Secretary and were not forwarded to the members. 

Applications approved in Review:

Sardona, 302-304 Washington St. Mall, 1035/3, Contributing – HD, Siding & Trim

O’Donnell, 612 Hughes Street, 1057/4&5, Contributing – HD, Sign Off Construction Plans

Congregation Mission, 811 Stockton Avenue, 1068/19, Contributing – HD, Roof

Duvall/The Puffin, 32 Jackson Street, 1034/4, Contributing – HD, Siding/Molding

Grubb, 244 Windsor Avenue, 1022/2, Contributing – HD, Decking/Railing repair

Souder, 523 Elmira Street, 1061/9, Not in Survey/Not Rated – HD, Step Replacement

Motion made by Mrs. Hartman for the approval of the January 24, 2011 Minutes.  Seconded by Mr. Clemans and carried 6-0.  Those in favor: Mr. Carroll, Mr. Clemans, Mr. Masemore, Mr. Fontaine, Mrs. Hartman and Mrs. Gaffney. Those opposed: None. Those abstaining: None. 
BUSINESS:

CAPERS CONDOMINIUMS ….…………………………………………….227 BEACH AVENUE

ADDITION – BLK 1019 LOT 24
  (NOT RATED/NOT IN SURVEY – HISTORIC DISTRICT)


Quinn Jarrett owner of Unit 803 and Carl Buck owner of Unit 802 along with their professional Stephen Fenwick, Architect was present. Mr. Fenwick briefed the members of past approvals (Resolution #2010-40) for siding, windows, decking and railing system. Applicants are requesting to place two sets of double windows per floor (four 8 in total) in an exterior wall of one of Buildings and will face Beach Avenue.  The windows will match the previously approved windows as well as the siding and trim. Mr. Fenwick reviewed Schematic Design Plans dated February 1, 2011, A-1 Partial 2nd floor (Buck Residence) and Partial 3rd floor (Jarrett Residence), A-2 photograph of the existing façade and Southside elevation and A-3 the Aerial View (North, South, East & West).

Members were positive on the application complimenting the improvements. All welcomed Doortje Fenwick, Steve’s wife and business partner giving positive remarks on her recovery. 

Motion made by Mr. Carroll for the approval of the application as presented.  Seconded by Mr. Fontaine and carried 6-0.  Those in favor: Mr. Carroll, Mr. Clemans, Mr. Masemore, Mr. Fontaine, Mrs. Hartman and Mrs. Gaffney. Those opposed: None. Those abstaining: None. 

ATWELL…………TABLED………………………………….…….….287 WINDSOR AVENUE

ADDITIONS – BLK 1027  LOT 21
          (NOT RATED/NOT IN SURVEY – HISTORIC DISTRICT)

Joseph Ross, Architect was present representing the owners Ralph and Bernadette Atwell whom were not present. Mr. Ross stated they are requesting a second story addition to the bungalow but are being sensitive to the character of the structure and the Historic District. He explained the construction of 278 sq. ft. floor second floor toward the rear and a 460 sq. ft increase to the 1st floor along with a substantial rehabilitation creating a 1,992 sq. ft. two story frame three-bedroom single family. Using his plans dated February 14, 2011 marked A-1 depicting the Site Plan and existing conditions 1st floor, A-2 the proposed 1st & 2nd Floor Addition/renovations and A-3 front/rear and west/east side elevations. 

Members were critical on the proposal referring to the 2nd floor additions not blending with the existing roofline and recommended the Architect revisit the design. Members offered several options for Mr. Ross to take under advisement. 

Motion made by Mr. Carroll to table the application with the applicant waiving the time constraints.  Seconded by Mr. Clemans and carried 6-0.  Those in favor: Mr. Carroll, Mr. Clemans, Mr. Masemore, Mr. Fontaine, Mrs. Hartman and Mrs. Gaffney. Those opposed: None. Those abstaining: None. 

The meeting was opened to the public at 7:30 pm with no one coming forward the public portion was closed. 

DISCUSSION: 

Mr. Carroll also reviewed a document adopted by Council in 2009 by Resolution #140-06-2010 that stated a Review Committee containing two (2) HPC, one (1) Environmental Commission Member one (1) Shade Tree Commission Member and persons selected by City Council must approve all City of Cape May projects. Mr. Fineberg informed the membership that only projects within the Historic District would this pertains too. Mr. Carroll will construct a letter and forward it to Mr. Fineberg.  Members are requesting a letter be written to City Council. Chairperson Gaffney informed the membership of her meeting with the Mayor and City Manager regarding the Watch List.  Lengthy discussion ensued regarding the Survey’s that were conducted by United Architect and Wayne McCabe Associates and the March 28, 2011 meeting.  Deanna Fiocca, Council Liaison inquired about the attendance to the Ethic’s Seminar. 

Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Carroll seconded by Mr. Cogswell with all in favor at 7:45 pm. 
          

Respectfully submitted:  Edie Kopsitz – Secretary
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